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2. On June 2, 2011, the Department sent a verification checklist to the Claimant 
requesting the evidence be submitted by June 13, 2011.  (Exhibit 2) 

 
3. On June 13, 2012, the Department received and granted an extension request to 

June 23rd.  (Exhibit 3)   
 

4. On June 23rd, the Department received a second record extension request.  
(Exhibit 4) 

 
5. On June 23, 2011, the Department denied the application based on the failure to 

submit the requested verifications.  (Exhibit 6) 
 

6. The AHR did not receive the June 23rd denial.  
 

7. On November 8, 2011, the Department received the AHR’s written request for 
hearing.  (Exhibit 7)   

 
CONCLUSIONS OF LAW 

 
Department policies are found in the Bridges Administrative Manual (“BAM”), the 
Bridges Eligibility Manual (BEM), the Reference Tables Manual (“RFT”), and the State 
Emergency Relief Manual (“ERM”). 
 
The Medical Assistance (“MA”) program is established by the Title XIX of the Social 
Security Act and is implemented by Title 42 of the Code of Federal Regulations.  The 
Department of Human Services, formerly known as the Family Independence Agency, 
administers the MA program pursuant to MCL 400.10, et seq., and MCL 400.105.   
 
The law provides that disposition may be made of a contested case by stipulation or 
agreed settlement.  MCL 24.278(2).   
 
In the present case, the Department received the Claimant’s August 2010 application 
for MA benefits retroactive to July 2010.  For some unknown reason, verification 
checklists were not sent out until June 2011.  The Department received and granted an 
extension request, changing the due date to June 23, 2011.  On June 23rd, a second 
record extension requested was received; however, the request was not acted on and 
the application was denied based on the failure to submit the requested verifications.  
The denial was not sent to the Authorized Hearing Representative as required in policy, 
and, despite the denial, the Department continued to communicate and accept medical 
evidence/verifications from the AHR.  During the hearing, the Department 
acknowledged policy [BAM 130 (July 2010), p. 5] which provides for the extension of the 
verification checklist due date up to 3 times.  In light of the foregoing, the Department 
agreed to re-register and initiate processing of the August 2010 application retroactive 
to July 2010.  All parties were amenable to this resolution.  As a result of this settlement, 
there is no further issue that needs to be addressed.    
 

2 






